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December 2, 2009
The Honorable Bob Ferguson 

Chair, King County Council 

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

I am transmitting to the King County Council a report and proposed motion for approval on the progress toward construction of a pedestrian walkway from the Pacific Cascade Freshman Campus School east to Klahanie Drive SE.  This report was previously submitted on October 20 2009; however that submittal did not include a motion as required by the proviso.  Provision of this report and motion is required by Ordinance 16310, Section 5, as follows:

“P4 PROVIDED FURTHER THAT:


“Of this appropriation, $50,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the council receives and approves by motion a report on the progress toward construction of a pedestrian walkway from the Pacific Cascade Freshman Campus School to 
Klahanie SE/252nd Avenue SE.  The report should be transmitted no later than 
October 18, 2009.

The report must be filed in the form of 11 copies with the clerk of the council, who shall retain the original and will forward copies to each councilmember and to the transportation committee, or its successor.”
The report includes information about $795,000 in grant funding received by the Road Services Division for the project from the Washington State Department of Transportation’s Safe Routes to Schools Program, and how that grant funding has enhanced the scope of the project.  The report also describes the updated schedule for completion of the additional amenities made possible by the grant funds for the project. 
The construction will be complete and the new lighted sidewalk opened to the public’s use in January 2010.  The Issaquah School District and the principal of the Pacific Cascade Freshman Campus School have been highly supportive of the project.

If you have any additional questions or concerns about the enclosed report, please contact Linda Dougherty, Director, Road Services Division, at 206-296-6590 or via e-mail at linda.dougherty@kingcounty.gov.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council 

Steve Call, Interim Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB) 
Beth Goldberg, Deputy Director, OMB


Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Linda Dougherty, Director, Road Services Division (RSD), DOT

Greg Scharrer, Manager, Budget and Systems Unit, RSD, DOT

Jay Osborne, Acting Manager, CIP and Planning Section, RSD, DOT
